Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes          February 20, 2019
     Memorial Hall
          7:00 pm
Call to Order: Bob Manners called the meeting to order at 7:13 pm, following a Special Town Meeting. Others present: Selectboard members Matt Marchese and Andrew Baker and Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz. 
Media Present: None
Acceptance of Minutes:  Andrew presented a motion to accept the minutes of January 23 and February 4. Matt seconded the motion.  The Board accepted the minutes by unanimous vote.
Noteworthy News: 
· The town has received a notice of a $500,000 award from the Small Bridge Grant Program to be used to repair the Brook Road Bridge. Highway Superintendent Mark Shippee was given credit for sticking with the grant process and pushing it forward. It will most likely take another year before the work is complete.
Department Liaison Reports:

Highway Department – Mark Shippee is planning to submit a Chapter 90 request for $5,000 for planning software for pavement management. This expense would also include a consultant. Terry reported that some Green Communities funding remains and hopes to use the balance for a solar installation. Terry contacted three vendors to look at the Highway Garage as a solar site.
Arms Library – Andrew reported that the renovation project is going well.   The Building Committee may schedule a sneak preview opening in March. The trustees are working on the lease agreement. They will meet with the Select Board on March 4th to discuss.
Partnership – The Partnership met recently and reviewed the budget. Because the business association has changed its staffing structure it has been proposed to hire a consultant for grant writing for projects that are ready to go forward or perhaps hire a planner to get projects ready to move ahead. Three projects were discussed, moving the Buckland railyard from design to implementation phase; getting the Mahican Trail extension project ready for fundraising; and moving forward on rewriting the economic portion of the two-town Master Plan.

Recreation Committee – Energy improvements to the Cowell Gym are underway. Updating the gym’s hearing system will be part of the round two funding from Green Communities.
Senior Center – Forums regarding the proposed new locations of the center were very successful. Surveys were distributed amongst member towns and responses will be compiled. Enough interest was shown in property near the former Arms Academy for an architect to draft more detailed plans for that location. The Historical Society Board has discussed the idea of having the Senior Center near their building. Bob mentioned that since the Arms site is outside of the flood plain, it is possible that a new building could be designated as a warming/evacuation site.  The Expansion Committee has reached out to State and Federal officials regarding any possible funding sources for the new Senior Center.
Police Department – Prep work continues on the new police station.  The Police Department has saved a good deal of money thanks to the work of police volunteers and inmates from the Franklin County House of Correction.
8 pm Jason Cusimano & Brad Walker RE: School Committee Vacancy – Jeremy McGeorge had submitted a letter of resignation from his position as School Committee member. Brad Walker would like to fill the remaining term vacated by Jeremy. The position is up for re-election this year. A letter of recommendation was received from School Committee Chair Martha Thurber. Brad moved to the district in 2015. He has two children at BSE and currently hosts an exchange student who is attending Mohawk. Brad has been very active with school activities including after school programs. He is currently a member of the BSE LEC, and serves on the Recreation Committee. Brad agreed with the Board that communication between the school district and the towns was poor and was interested in finding ways to change that. Bob reminded Brad that as a School Committee member, Brad would be representing not only the students, but also the residents of Shelburne and needed to consider both.  Matt presented a motion to appoint Brad Walker to fill the School Committee seat vacated by Jeremey McGeorge for the reminder of the unexpired term. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
Old Business: None
New Business: 
Resignation of Jeremy McGeorge from School Committee – The Board accepted a letter of resignation from School Committee member Jeremy McGeorge.
Brad Walker, 84 Mechanic Street RE: Interest in School Committee – See 8 pm appointment.

Moderator, Sylvia Smith RE: Appointment of John Redeker to Finance Committee – Sylvia has notified the Board of the appointment of John Redeker to the Finance Committee to fill a vacant term, which expires in 2019. John was welcomed to the Committee and thanked for being willing to serve.

Arms Library “draft” Confidentiality of Library Records Policy – Libraries need to be able to maintain the privacy of patrons regarding materials borrowed, reserve requests, etc. Because the Arms Trustees are not a town department, this draft policy was a matter of courtesy and did not need Selectboard approval. The Board found no problems with the policy. However, if the Trustees need legal services, the library will bear all costs. The Board would like to be informed if Town Counsel has any issues with the policy.
Proposed “Fraud” Policy for Adoption – Following the recent audit, the auditors expressed concern that the town had no fraud policy. The proposed policy as presented contained standard wording used by other towns. Board members had reviewed the policy. A motion was made by Matt to accept the fraud policy as presented. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.

Shelburne Free Public Library RE: Request to Hire Sharon Alpert as Substitute – Library Director Elizabeth Antaya has asked the Board to approve the hiring of Sharon Alpert to work as a substitute for the library, on an as needed basis, starting at a rate of $14.02. A motion was put forth by Andrew to approve the hiring of Sharon Alpert as a substitute. This was seconded by Matt and unanimously approved.
Correspondence: None
Any Other Business:
Recreation Committee RE: Cowell Gym Code of Conduct – A Code of Conduct policy has been approved by the Rec Committee and was presented for review by the Board.
Board of Assessors RE: Technical Assistance Review – Terry reported that a technical assistance review from the DOR has been requested as a follow up to the first review, which took place two years ago. The assessors have implemented the recommendations previously suggested. This follow up review would look at the structure of the office. No meeting has been scheduled yet. Andrew has questions concerning whether the assessors should be elected or appointed and about their stipends.
Public Comment: 
Deborah Andrew who had attended the meeting remarked at how well the Board worked together.

Adjournment: At 8:25 pm a motion was made by Matt to adjourn the meeting. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
Respectfully submitted,
Faye Whitney, Recording Secretary
